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 July 21, 2018
Following a long stretch of very hot, dry weather and preceding a dreary week of clouds, humidity and rainy days, the July 21, 2018 Farmington valley Butterfly Count couldn’t have been held under nicer conditions.  The temperature was a pleasant 64 degrees at 8 AM, topping out at 82 in the afternoon.  It was not humid and the anticipated afternoon clouds never really materialized.
Unfortunately, the long siege of 90 degree days did take a toll.  Numbers for most species were down considerably over the previous year, perhaps due to a drying out of flower nectaries.  Brushfoots, in particular, were scarce and we did not record a number of our often found species such as Painted and American Ladies, Red Admiral, Common Buckeye or Mourning Cloak.  Only Pearl Crescents were found in good numbers and, in fact, far eclipsed last year’s total.  A fresh Red Admiral, found on Thursday, could not be relocated on Count Day.
Thirteen observers in six parties covered some 24 miles and spent a cumulative 27 hours in the field.  Although we had but one fewer observer than last year, we did miss a couple of our more productive observers, and with four fewer parties, we covered 9 fewer hours and 4 fewer miles.   Thirty-two total species was well below last year’s total of 41.  Absent from our 2018 list, in addition to the previously mentioned brushfoots were Gray Hairstreak, Silver-bordered Fritillary, Northern Pearly-eye, Northern Cloudywing, and Tawny-edge Skipper.
Every Count provides surprises and this year was no exception.  Mike Cirilli and family found a new location for Common Sootywing this year, while Greg Hanisek found a new spot for Black Dash. 

How are the Monarchs faring?  Although the 51 reported was a dozen fewer than last year, one party also counted 16 caterpillars and 25 eggs.  A far cry from several years ago when we did not find a single Monarch on our count!
Species and Totals for this year’s Count are as follows (last year’s numbers in red and in parentheses):

1. E. Tiger Swallowtail   12   (37)
2. Black Swallowtail  1  (22)
3. Spicebush Swallowtail   2   (8)
4. Cabbage White   97   (250)
5. Clouded Sulphur    40   (50)
6. Orange Sulphur  10  (24)
7. American Copper   8  (14)
8. Eastern-tailed Blue  2  (28)
9. Spring Azure   2  (30)
10. Gr. Spangled Fritillary 14 (51)
11. Meadow Fritillary  3 (13)

12. Pearl Crescent  421  (203)

13. Question Mark   1  (11)

14. Eastern Comma  1  (5)

15. Red-spotted Purple   3   (7)

16. Viceroy   13   (11)   

17. Appalachian Brown  33  (28)

18. Little Wood Satyr  4  (7)

19. Common Ringlet  15  (31)
20. C. Wood Nymph 36  (87)

21. Monarch  51   (63)

22. Silver-spotted Skipper 18  (24)

23. W. Indigo Duskywing  41  (6)

24. Common Sootywing   10  (4)

25. Peck’s Skipper   22  (3)

26. N. Broken Dash   22  (43)

27. Little Glassywing   1  (1)
28. Delaware Skipper   3  (6)

29. Mulberry Wing   10  (34)

30. Broad-winged Skipper   1   (8)

31. Black Dash  4  (3)

32. Dun Skipper   17  (32)

Observers:  Kate Barnett, Nick Barnett, Katrina Cirilli, Mike Cirilli, Shannon Cirilli, Kelsey Hagstrom, Greg Hanisek, Doug Jackson, Jay Kaplan, David Leff, Jamie Meyers, Isaac Rosenthal, John Weeks.
Hope everyone had a great time.  Let’s do it again next year!

Jay Kaplan, Compiler
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